
October 8, 2019 
 

The second budget meeting of the Jonestown Borough Council was held on the above date at 7:00 P.M. with 
President Robin Wolferd presiding.  The following members were in attendance:  Rick Kline, Don Raiger, Tom 
Keefer, David Charest and Jeff Schott.  Also attending was Secretary/Treasurer Joan Keefer.   
 
Council continued preparing the second reading of the budget for the year 2020.  The second reading of the 
budget will be presented at the Council meeting on November 5, 2018 for discussion and approval. 
 
A motion was made by Robin Wolferd, seconded by Don Raiger, to clarify their approval of the employee 
rate increases, approved at the October 1, 2019 Council Meeting, as being given to all employees; but not 
including the Crossing Guards.  Motion carried.  
 
A motion was made by Robin Wolferd, seconded by Jeff Schott, to approve purchasing light bulbs for the 
snowflake lights, at a cost not to exceed $350.00; paid from the Christmas Lights Fund.  Motion carried.  
 
A motion was made by Robin Wolferd, seconded by Rick Kline, to amend and approve for advertising, the 
start time for the 2020 Planning Workshop Committee Meetings as 6:30 p.m.  Motion carried.  
 
Upon motion and second, Council adjourned at 10:07 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
Joan Keefer, Secretary 


